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Annual Subscriptions 2019 

The official invoices are now available to print and pay.  No further changes can be made to 

invoices.  Please ensure this payment is made in full as soon as possible.  Once your payment has been 

received your invoice status on the system will change to 'Payment in Progress'.  If there are no problems 

with your payment, your invoice status will change to 'Paid in Full' after 5 working days.  You will need to 

print a copy of this for your accounts. 

 

For support and guidance visit http://www.girlguiding.org.uk/subs or speak to your local Commissioner. 

https://us10.admin.mailchimp.com/templates/*%7CARCHIVE%7C*
https://www.girlguidinghantseast.org.uk/
http://www.girlguiding.org.uk/subs


 

 

This is a Girlguiding process and if not followed is a breach of the Code of Conduct - make sure you follow 

the Girlguiding policies and procedures.  

 

 

 

Our New Programme 

The following graphs show how well we are doing with the new programme in the County.  Well done 

everyone.  

 

  

 

 



 

County Spring Training Day - 18th May 2019 

We are running a County Training Day on Saturday 18th May at South Downs College, College Road, 

Waterlooville.  There will be a range of sessions for Leaders, as follows: 

 

Morning Sessions - 10am to 12 noon:  

• Safe Space Level 2 

• First Response Renewal 

• Managing Challenging Behaviour 

• Getting to grips with GO 

• Promise Activities 

• Adventures in Towns & Cities 

Afternoon Sessions - 1pm to 3pm  

• Safe Space Level 3 - due to demand there will now be 2 sessions running alongside each other 

• First Response Renewal 

• SWEBOTS on the Water 

• Girl-Led Programme Planning 

• Money Management 

We will also be running a Leadership Qualification Day, 9.30am to 3.30pm, alongside these trainings - 

Basics of Leadership and the LQ Programme session for Module 1. 

 

To find out more and to book click on the button below.  

SPRING COUNTY TRAINING DAY  

 

 

https://gallery.mailchimp.com/28f4fba0f7b0d273675fe1dc6/files/11aa9f0b-264e-4bb7-a1ab-7d88f3afb5c6/Leaders_Training_event_May_2019_CR_v3.01.doc


 

 

County Training Calendar 2019 

An updated version of the training calendar has 

been uploaded to the County website.  An 

amendment has been made to the times for the 

Safe Space Level 3 training being held on 24th 

November.  Please note the correct times for this 

training is 1pm to 4pm. 

 

CLICK HERE to view the updated training 

calendar.  
 

 

 

 

Trainings / Cross Boundary Trainings 

The following trainings are available within South West Region:  

  

Leadership Qualification Day 

Saturday 4th May 2019 at Robert May's School in Hampshire 

 

New Mentor Training 

Saturday 4th May 2019 at Robert May's School in Hampshire 

 

A Safe Space Level 3 & New Programme Training 

Saturday 27th April 2019 at Sarum Academy, Salisbury 

Saturday 8th June 2019 at Robert May's School in Hampshire 

 

A Safe Space Level 4 

Saturday 27th April 2019 at Sarum Academy, Salisbury 

Saturday 8th June 2019 at Robert May's School in Hampshire 

 

Full details can be found on the on-line booking system https://girlguidingsouthwestevents.co.uk/ and use 

password: ggsweevent  

 

https://gallery.mailchimp.com/28f4fba0f7b0d273675fe1dc6/files/0f5f59bd-7820-435a-9275-7cafab3c3116/Training_Calendar_2019_v2.pdf
https://girlguidingsouthwestevents.co.uk/


 

 

Vacancies for Region Representatives on Girlguiding's 

Council 

South West Region are looking for three members to represent Girlguiding 

South West England on Girlguiding's Council.  This is a forum of 

representatives from all Countries and Regions who engage with 

Girlguiding at national level offering a cross-section of individual views, but 

also consulting locally to gain the views of a wider group of people. The 

Region vacancies are for two members aged between 14 and 25 years of 

age, and one member of any age. 

 

The term of office is three years from 30th June 2019.  The Council meets 

once a year for the AGM, usually in May or June, with the frequency of 

additional meetings decided by the Trustees.  It is of course important that 

our representatives make every effort to be available for these meetings 

throughout the three years they are in post.  In addition there will be an 

induction day at Girlguiding HQ in May which the new Council members 

would be expected to attend.  (If members aged 16 and under are unable 

to travel to a meeting with another Council member from the Region, 

Girlguiding will pay any reasonable travel expenses for an additional adult 

to accompany them.) 

 

Click here to download the application pack which will give you more 

information.  If you are interested in applying, you will need to complete 

the application form and the first part of the nomination forms.  The 

nomination forms, together with a copy of the application pack, should be 

sent to the two people you ask to nominate you, and the completed forms 

should then be forwarded to jenni@ggswe.org.uk to arrive by midnight 

on 10th April 2019. 

 

Click here to download the application form 

Click here to download the nomination form 

 

Do contact Jenni Freeth at the Region Office if you have any queries - 

jenni@ggswe.org.uk  
 

 

https://gallery.mailchimp.com/28f4fba0f7b0d273675fe1dc6/files/110a89f8-06a7-4c41-a603-8b7d40be6dc4/3_CouncilApplicationPack_2019.pdf
mailto:jenni@ggswe.org.uk
https://gallery.mailchimp.com/28f4fba0f7b0d273675fe1dc6/files/a8f5ef6e-ba12-40f1-9a27-c377d79cd2ce/Council_ApplicationForm_2019_for_SWE.doc
https://gallery.mailchimp.com/28f4fba0f7b0d273675fe1dc6/files/0362c24f-1c19-42c7-90a3-5a42496ab4ab/Council_NominationForm_2019_for_SWE.doc
mailto:jenni@ggswe.org.uk


 

 

Request for a visit by the President/Chief Guide/Chief 

Guide team 

Girlguiding has confirmed the process for inviting the Countess of Wessex 

to an event.  The form 'Request for a Visit by the President' needs to be 

completed by the applicant then passed to the County/Island 

Commissioner for signature.  The form is then forwarded to the Chief 

Commissioner for signing and from there it is sent to HQ. 

 

If you wish to invite the Chief Guide/Chief Guide team to an event, the 

form 'Chief Guide Request' needs to be completed and sent direct to 

chiefguidepa@girlguiding.org.uk  
 

Form - Request for a visit by the President 

 

Form - Chief Guide Request 

 

 

 

Long Service Awards 

Congratulations to the following Unit Helpers and Leaders on gaining their service awards: 

 

1 Year Service Award 

Claire Wood 

Holly Walker 

Kate Dobbin 

Kirsten Devaney 

mailto:chiefguidepa@girlguiding.org.uk
https://gallery.mailchimp.com/28f4fba0f7b0d273675fe1dc6/files/f2ae9453-cc64-4069-8d13-26512a2df806/Request_for_a_visit_by_the_President.doc
https://gallery.mailchimp.com/28f4fba0f7b0d273675fe1dc6/files/76e27ccb-cd25-401f-9c88-0588b2ae0b7c/Chief_Guide_Request.doc


 

Melanie Dann 

 

3 Year Service Award 

Joanne Rooke 

Kelly Truscott 

 

5 Year Service Award 

Anita Jones - Gosport North 

Clair Allen - Gosport North 

Mandy Moore - Gosport North 

 

10 Year Service Award 

Trina Ingram - Gosport North 

 

30 Year Service Award 

Claire Rees - Assistant County Commissioner / Portsmouth North 

 

Leadership Qualification 

Congratulations to the following leader on successfully gaining her Leadership Qualification: 

Lindsey McInnes - Petersfield  

 

 

Hampshire East – Going Away with….  

Qualification day/weekend 

 

Would you like to take your girls away on overnight/indoor residential or 

camping experience in 2019/2020? 

  



 

Or would you like to take your Catering Licence? 

  

Why not join us at Hampshire East’s Going away Qualification 

day/weekend 

  

Open to all Leaders (including leaders working towards their LQ) looking 

to take a Going away Qualification or for Leaders that haven’t used their 

licence in the last 3 years and want a refresher. 

  

You can either come for the day: 

  

Saturday 27th April 2019 - Time: 10:00am – 4:00pm 

Lunch Provided 

Cost £15 

Or 

Come for the Weekend Saturday 27th 10am – Sunday 28th April 9am 

Sleeping in Badgers lodge  

Lunch, Evening meal & Breakfast included 

Cost: £20 

  

Where: Sandy Acres, Sandy Lane, Shedfield, Hampshire, SO32 2LR 

  

Apply by: 18th March 2019 

  

To book your place, please contact: Claire Reed,  

Outdoors Activities Advisor 

Tel no: 07769542367 

Email address: hantseastoaa@outlook.com 

mailto:hantseastoaa@outlook.com


 

 

Adult INTOPS 

 



  



 

To find out more about INTOPs, click on the 'What is INTOPs' 

button below 

 

What is Intops? 

 

 

Hampshire East International Opportunities Day 

 

https://gallery.mailchimp.com/28f4fba0f7b0d273675fe1dc6/files/5543d850-727f-4291-8c56-b2f4258d9a7e/What_is_INTOPS.01.docx


  

 

To find out more about what INTOPS is all about, click on the 

button below: 

 



What is Intops? 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 2019 

23 Mar   LQ Mentor Update/New LQ Mentor Training 

31 Mar   First Response/First Response Renewal Training 

26-28 Apr Going Away With... Qualification Weekend 

18 May   County Spring Training Event 

12 Jun    Safe Space Level 2 

15 Jun    First Response/First Response Renewal Training 

22 Sep    First Response/First Response Renewal Training 

9 Oct      First Response Renewal Training 

20 Nov    First Response Renewal Training 

2 Nov      First Response Training 

24 Nov    Safe Space Level 2/Safe Space Level 3 

24 Nov    LQ Day for New Leaders 

   
 

 

   

 

 

  Come and join us on Facebook! 

Keep up with the latest news from 

Girlguiding Hampshire East  

https://gallery.mailchimp.com/28f4fba0f7b0d273675fe1dc6/files/5543d850-727f-4291-8c56-b2f4258d9a7e/What_is_INTOPS.01.docx
https://www.facebook.com/HampshireEast/


 

 

You are receiving this email because you are a leader of Girlguiding Hampshire East. 

  

Copyright © 2017 Girlguiding Hampshire East. All rights reserved. 

 

Our mailing address is: 

hantseastadm@outlook.com 

    

 

 

mailto:hantseastadm@outlook.com

